Press release: Bank holiday blitz nets
illegal anglers

A bank holiday weekend blitz to check anglers were fishing legally saw
bailiffs net 14 people for offences on rivers and stillwaters across the
North East.

A total of 14 anglers out of 389 checked were found to be in breach of rod
licence and close season legislation and were reported for it.

Environment Agency Fisheries Enforcement Officers visited 80 waters across
the North East from the Borders in the north down to North Yorkshire in the
south.

It brings the total number of first time rod licence checks to 650 during
May, with 37 offence reports issued.
Kevin Summerson, Environment Agency Fisheries Technical Specialist, said:

Our officers were out in force this weekend patrolling our rivers
and stillwaters ensuring people were fishing legally and taking
action against those flouting the law.

People who don’t buy a licence are not only cheating other anglers
and the future of the sport but they are running the risk of a
criminal conviction and a fine. There is no excuse.

Intelligence-led patrols

The Environment Agency acts on information received to target their patrols
to areas where its suspected illegal fishing is taking place. They work with
partners at the police and local angling clubs, supported by the Angling
Trust, to gather intelligence.

Just last week, Three men were ordered to pay fines and costs totalling more
than £1,300 for poaching with illegal fishing nets in the River Derwent in
Gateshead. Kevin added:

We track criminal activity on an intelligence led basis using
information gathered by ourselves, partner organisations and
reports from the public.

Anyone fishing illegally can expect to be prosecuted and face a
fine. I'd urge people to report illegal fishing to us so we can
investigate.

All income from rod licence sales is used to fund Environment Agency work to
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protect and improve fish stocks and fisheries, including improving habitats
for fish and facilities for anglers, tackling illegal fishing and working
with partners to encourage people to give fishing a go.

Buying a rod licence is quick and easy — they start from just £30 for the
year and are free for 13-16 year olds. Under 13s do not need a licence. You
can_buy them online

The Environment Agency urges anyone to report illegal fishing by calling 0800
80 70 60
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